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988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline 
• Call or Text or Chat the 988 Suicide & Crisis 

Lifeline 

988. Hours are available 24/7 and the cost is 
free. 

• OR 

Text HOME to 741741 to reach a trained Crisis 
Counselor through Crisis Text Line, a global 
not-for-profit organization. Free, 24/7, 
confidential. 

 



 

  



 

  

                                 

                                 Commander Newsletter Input – December 2024 

Happy Month!! As December winter weather and Christmas approaches, we all look forward to the holidays with our friends 

and families!! What a great time of year to reconnect with your children and grandchildren around the fireplace or Christmas 

tree. My spouse Lisa loves this time of year and puts up somewhere in the neighborhood of 15 trees around our home and 

each room has 1-3 trees in it. Our home is turned into a Christmas wonderland from Thanksgiving to New Years!!! It is tons of 

work but she loves every minute of it and how the kids light up when they enter our home! She is a Christmas blessing to us 

all!! December is also the month we remember Pearl Harbor and our Nation’s entry into World War II. In President Roosevelt’s 

speech to members of the Senate and House of Representatives, he stated, “Yesterday, December 7th, 1941 – a date which will 

live in infamy – the United States of America was suddenly and deliberately attacked by naval and air forces of the Empire of 

Japan.” He stated many other things but closed with, “No matter how long it may take us to overcome this premeditated 

invasion, the American people in their righteous might will win through to absolute victory.” Many Americans these days don’t 

think much about things like Pearl Harbor and many of our grandchildren were not around when we were attacked on 911. To 

them it is some piece of history from America’s past no more significant than westward expansion or any other boring thing to 

them they learn in school about our history. That is where you as a Veteran can make a difference in the lives of our youth. You 

lived these events that shaped our Nation and stood the watch to protect our freedoms and way of life. Share your stories this 

Christmas with you family and friends. Tell them about your experiences in combat and peacekeeping operations and let them 

know what it means to be an American and serve the Nation! You have a great legacy of selfless service and devotion to our 

country and to the men and women you served with. Be The One to make a difference in the lives of your family, your friends, 

and your community!! May you have a wonderful and joyous Christmas and New Year! God Bless you all and may God continue 

to Bless the United States of America!! 

John Seward 
Commander 
American Legion Post 624 
 

 

                                  
 
 

 

 

 

  Auxiliary President Newsletter Input – December 2024 
 
Winter seems to be upon us. Personally, I love wearing sweaters…and it is nothing like a Wisconsin winter so there is 
that!! Thank you Auxiliary for the wonderful November we had. It was amazing getting to know so many new 
members, while working side by side to benefit our Veterans and community. Our organization has so much to be 
proud of…the November Bazaar, Bake Sale, Taco Tuesdays, Veterans Day Breakfast, Newcomers Lunch, finishing up 
with the Post Thanksgiving Dinner. We are an amazing bunch of volunteers!! Starting off in December, we will be 
preparing for our Christmas dinner. A sign-up sheet is available now at the Patriots Bar. Tuesday, 3 December is our 
scheduled meeting night. Our meeting will be short this night and we will kick off the holiday season with our annual 
Christmas Party. Bring a $25 wrapped gift to exchange. We will play “Dirty Santa” so that everyone can have a chance 
to steal any gift! This will be great fun for all who attend!! Also, please bring “Heavy Pupus” (hors d’oeuvres) to share.  
As we finish our party, we will invite the Legionnaires in to enjoy a plate of food as well. The evening is lots of fun and 
something I look forward to each year! The Post Christmas Dinner prep will be on Tuesday,10 December at 2pm. The 
dinner will take place on Wednesday, 11 December from 5-6:30pm. The Auxiliary will only be serving meals on 
Fridays from December through February 2025. Christy could use help every Saturday as we have the kitchen open 
for the Turkey Shoot from 11am-2pm. We will be hosting a New Years Eve Party on 31 December from 5-8pm. 
Attendees are asked to bring a dish to share. There will be a champaign toast at 8pm to ring in the New Year! Kyle 
Lee Wiles and The Fender Benders will be playing for us that evening! Thanks to Christy Fischer and her crew for 
making such magic in the kitchen! We work hard and have a great time doing it! Come and join us!! Stay warm, be 
kind, compliment one person a day…it will change your life!! 
 
Lisa Seward 
Auxiliary President  
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   SAL Members, 

 

Just a few reminders for this month.  

 

Last Show Me The Money is November 21st  

 

December 4th Meeting 630pm 
 
Have a safe Holiday Season 
 
 

SAL Commander  

Paul Henderson 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 

Hi All, 
The Holidays are upon us, so let's remember the reason for The Season.  Please love your neighbor as 
they may not get another holiday. The Riders have been asked to help out at The Great American Dive Bar 
with the Queen of Hearts on Thursday nights so stop by and say hello. We have also set our Christmas 
party for December 11th at the Legion following the Legion Dinner. Thanks for a great year 
 
Love to All 
 
Tiffany Fox 
 
ALR Director 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
Game Day         

130pm - 3pm    

Shuffle Board 3pm

E-Board Meeting 

6PM                        

General Meeting 

7PM                       

Auxiliary Meeting 

7PM                     

NO TACO 

TUESDAY

SAL Meeting 

630pm               

No Wed Dinner 

until March 2025

AUX Dinner 

Shrimp PoBoys, 

Jambalaya or 

Fried Fish      5pm-

630pm              

Fender Benders 4-

7pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am                    

Kitchen open 

11am-2pm      

Pearl Harbor 

Remembrance 

Day

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

Chiefs Game 

720pm Kickoff 

Bring a Covered 

Dish 

Mission Stables 

9am                              

Your once a month 

chance to 

Volunteer your 

time                         

Kitchen/Calendar 

Meeting 11am          

Shuffle Board 3pm

Christmas Prep  

2pm

Christmas Dinner 

5pm-630                        

Christmas raffle                            

                      Aux Dinner 

Lasagne , 

Meatball Subs  or 

Fried Fish          

5pm-630pm                

Wreaths across 

America 10am 

VFW             

Turkey Shoot 

11am                    

Kitchen open 

11am-2pm          

Army / Navy 

Game 2pm bring 

a covered dish 

(Tailgate Potluck) 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

Chiefs Game 

12pm Kickoff 

Bring a Covered 

Dish   

Game day       

130pm - 3pm                    

Shuffle Board 3pm                           

     Santa at Laurie 

Care Center  

130pm         

                  Dinner TBD            

5-630pm                       

Starla & Scotty                    

5-8pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am                    

Kitchen closed 

today           

Chiefs Game 

12pm Potluck 

bring a covered 

Dish

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Newsletter 

printing

Shuffle Board 3pm          Christmas Eve                  

Post closing at 

6pm

     Post closed     Aux Dinner 

Chicken Fried 

Chicken or Fried 

Fish                       

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am             

Kitchen open 

11am-2pm           

29 30 31 1 2 3 4

New Years Eve 

Part 5-8pm 

Champagne 

Toast at 8pm  

Fender Bender               

5-8pm

New Years     

Black Eyed Peas 

& Ham, 

Cornbread         

2pm            

                                                         Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

5 6

Chiefs Game TBD                                                               

Notes

December Menu for Friday Dinners to be determined , Update on Facebook and Street Sign                                                                 

12/14 Wreaths Across America Ceremony 10 AM @ VFW Post 5923 in Camdenton followed by 

Wreaths laying at Blair Memorial Cemetery

DECEMBER2024
Guests are always welcome
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

29 30 31 1 2 3 4
            Shuffle Board 3pm HAPPY NEW YEAR 

2025                

Black Eyed Peas                       

No SAL Meeting 

until March

AUX Dinner                           

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

Game day       

130pm - 3pm                    

Shuffle Board 3pm 

E-Board Meeting 

6PM TAL&AUX                       

General Meeting 

7PM                       

Auxiliary Meeting 

7PM

No ALR Meeting 

until March

AUX Dinner                            

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

Mission Stables 

9am                              

Your once a month 

chance to 

Volunteer your time           

Kitchen/Calendar 

Meeting 11am          

Shuffle Board 3pm 

 Laurie Care 

Center  130pm   

AUX Dinner                   

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

newsletter print newsletter fold                

Game day       

130pm - 3pm                    

Shuffle Board 3pm 

AUX Dinner           

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

26 27 28 29 30 31 1

Shuffle Board 3pm AUX Dinner                       

5-630pm

Turkey Shoot 

11am  Kitchen 

open 11am-2pm

January 2025
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NO VETERAN LEFT BEHIND 
 

Cmdr.: Commander@lakelegion.com 

Adjutant: adjutant@lakelegion.com 

1st Vice: 1stvice@lakelegion.com 

PR: pr@lakelegion.com 

3rd Vice: stefanie@lakelegion.com 

Auxiliary: auxiliary@lakelegion.com 

SAL: sal@lakelegion.com 

WEBSITE: LAKELEGION.COM 

The American Legion Zack Wheat Post 624 
P.O. Box 61, 852 American Legion Road 
Sunrise Beach Missouri 65079 
Phone # 573-374-6091, lakelegion.com 

 

 
                                                                              LEGION OFFICERS

Commander John Seward 573-480-0329 Judge Advocate Karl Wendell 904-263-0501

1st Vice Jamie Slinkard 573-578-6481 Chaplain Ted Cone 573-480-2854

2nd Vice Historian Karen Wendell 904-364-8863

3rd Vice Stefanie Lowes 254-228-3617 Service Officer Brian Smith 816-392-8788

Adjutant Austin Teel 573-280-7585 Sgt-at Arms Rebecca Deuel 254-702-2370

Finance Officer Jon Hovey 573-216-2530 Asst. Sgt-at Arms Ray Lacroix 303-263-8592

Public Relation Elyse Smith 816-392-1828
                                                                        LEGION EXECUTIVE BOARD

Jim Morton 573-374-3013 Tom Boyce 573-723-0222

Tom Hohnecker 913-488-4580 Dale Hanke 402-660-0025

Austin Teel 573-280-7585
                                                           SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION OFFICERS

Commander Paul Hendersen 618-514-8202 Chaplain Matt Laughlin 573-746-0131

1st Vice John Smiley 303-419-8033 Finance Officer Tony Lumbardo 816-806-1103

2nd Vice Dave Young 816-668-6137 Sgt-at Arms Jim Morton 573-374-3013

Adjutant Rich Fischer 573-505-3055
                                                                      LEGION AUXILIARY  OFFICERS

President Lisa Seward 573-480-6656 Chaplain Shirley Dull 573-374-1912

1st Vice Betty Hovey 573-216-2305 Historian Kay Arzola 573-789-8250

2nd Vice Christy Fischer 913-708-1760 Sgt-at Arms Tiffany Fox 417-531-2181

Secretary Cathy Blamy 314-307-0465 Asst. Sgt-at Arms Jane Boyce 573-286-8507

Treasurer Deborah Schnoebelen 573-216-1294

                                AUXILIARY EXECUTIVE BOARD                              COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005 Membership Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005

Donna Engelbert 573-216-4230 Fundraising Christy Fischer 913-708-1760

Sheila Spry 573-410-2775
                                                              AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS OFFICERS

Director Tiffany Fox 417-531-2181 Sgt.-at Arms Jack Littlepage 573-480-0463

Asst. Director John Seward 573-480-0329 Chaplain Ted Cone 573-480-2854

Secretary Michelle Koenigsman 402-657-6005 Judge Advocate Mike Koenigsman 402-740-7649

Treasurer Clara Clarke 573-480-2587 Road Captain Bill Meenan 417-350-3792

Historian Jo Rice 573-505-1375 Safety Ron Rice 573-502-9053

Merchandiser Penny Jost 636-222-8282



 

 

 

 

 

 

 December 31st  

New Years Eve Party  

5-8pm 

Champagne Toast at 8pm 

Music by  

The Fender Benders 
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 WREATH ACROSS AMERICA 

DECEMBER 14TH 2024 

CEREMONY AT VFW POST 5923 

65 VFW RD CAMDENTON 

MO 65020 

10 AM FOLLOWED BY WHREATHS LAYING AT 

DALE BLAIR MEMORIAL CEMETARY 

317 BLAIR AVE 

CAMDENTON, MO 65020 

 

 

 

********************************************************** 
We have started a new event at the Post. On the 1st Monday immediately 

following the week of our monthly membership meeting, we are hosting “Mission 

Stables”. Much like the motor stables you remember as a Soldier, it is a time for 

everyone to show up and help your Post. Instead of several different days of the 

month with work events, this is your one day a month to come out and help the 

Post and its mission. The House Committee will be working in the morning starting 

at 9am with the monthly Kitchen/Calendar Meeting at 11am. Following this 

meeting, we will be conducting Buddy Checks on our Post membership from 1-

2pm. Every member and every entity at the Post can support these 

missions…anything you can do will be value added! 

Please come out and help. Thank You 

 

 

 

We need help on Saturdays running the Kitchen for Turkey Shoot. 

If You want a chance to get some funds for Your Entity, please get with Christy 

Fischer at 913-708-1760. She is currently running the Show but needs the 

occasional break. We all know what Burnout feels like and we do not want that to 

happen to her.  Thank You so very much.  
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